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Thursday June 15th 2023 

Re: Heat, Newman Family of Schools Update, Summer Club, Development Planning 

Hello, everyone 

I hope you’re enjoying the weather.  As you’d expect, within school it’s getting pretty warm, 

especially in our IT suite.  Today, the children have come into school in their own clothes, but 

from tomorrow, I’d very much appreciate it if they could wear their OLOL sports kit.  We’ll 

keep this arrangement in place now until the end of term, please.  The reason for the change 

is simply to provide some parity and potentially reduce the stress in the mornings of choosing 

what to wear.  Those children involved in trips prior to the end of the year will also be much 

easier to track in their beautiful sky blue tops!  Should there need to be any changes, we’ll let 

you know in good time. 

Next, you’ll know that we take our working relationship with Cardinal Newman really 

seriously.  Along with the other catholic schools in the Deanery of Brighton and Hove, we’ve 

formed ourselves into a family of schools where we share all of our resources in order to work 

towards the vision of providing outstanding catholic education from 4 to 18.  Many of our 

children leave to go up to Newman and I’m there regularly, which is always fantastic and a 

great opportunity to catch up with our alumni.  Recently, Cardinal Newman were inspected by 

Ofsted and I’m sharing that report with you as an attachment to this letter, so you can see 

just what an amazing place it is! 

Last, I know some of you will be looking for child care over the summer and I’ve been 

approached by a member of our community to share details of a summer club in our locality. 

Kind regards, 

  
Paul Barber 

Head Teacher 
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